

Ref: 20088917

Date: 31 January 2013

Dear Mrs Sharp

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for requesting information about land holdings which the Council received on 4 January 2013. Your request has been considered under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 ("The Act").

You have requested the following information;

Does Coventry City Council own on behalf of the people of Coventry any of the land formerly owned by Messrs Gregory Land Co. Ltd. Upon which the buildings known as St Thomas More Primary School (Watercall Avenue) now stand?

The St Thomas More Catholic Primary School site is partly owned by Coventry City Council and partly by the Arch Diocese of Birmingham Diocesan Education Service.

Does Coventry City Council own on behalf of the people of Coventry any of the land formerly owned by Messrs Gregory Land Co. Ltd. Upon which the playing fields, car parks, pathways etc of St Thomas More Primary School (Watercall Avenue) now stand?

The land owned by Coventry City Council is the playing field and the land on which the temporary accommodation now sits since the demolition of the Infants block.

The car parks and many of the pathways are not in the ownership of Coventry City Council.

Does Coventry City Council have any connection to St Thomas More Primary School (Watercall Avenue) other than through funding by the Local Education Authority?

Customer and Workforce Services

Bev Messinger

Director of Customer & Workforce

Services
Information Governance Team
Lower Ground Floor
Council House
Earl Street
Coventry
CV1 5RR

Please contact Sue Gilbert Direct line 024 7683 3323 Fax 024 7683 3395 sue.gilbert@coventry.gov.uk St Thomas More Primary School has purchased some Coventry City Council Services through various Service Level Agreements for 2012/2013.

Does Coventry City Council have any connection to anyone on the Board of Governors of St Thomas More Primary School (Watercall Avenue)?

St Thomas More Primary School has purchased the Services of the Governor Support Service through their Service Level Agreement for 2012/2013.

Does Coventry City Council hold on behalf of the people of Coventry the green space bordered by Knoll Drive and Dawlish Drive?

The green space bordered by Knoll Drive and Dawlish Drive is in the ownership of Coventry City Council.

Please note that most of the information that you request is owned by the Coventry City Council and subject to copyright protection. Under the Re-Use of Public Sector Information 2005 Regulations you are free to use this information for your own use or for the purposes of news reporting. However, any other type of re-use under the Regulations, for example; publication of the information or circulation to the public, will require permission of the copyright owner and may be subject to terms and conditions. For documents where the copyright does not belong to Coventry City Council you will need to apply separately to the copyright holder.

If you wish to apply to reuse the information you have requested or have any other issues relating to this request please do not hesitate to contact me.

I hope you feel that our response meets your request. However you have a right to make representations about the outcome or handling of your request – in the first instance this must be made in writing within 40 working days of the date of this letter, to the Council's Information Governance Team at:

Council House, Room 21a Lower Ground Floor Earl Street, Coventry. CV1 5RR infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you have done the above but are still dissatisfied, you then have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at:

Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF

Yours sincerely

Sue Gilbert
Information Governance Assistant